AUGHTERS OF THE GOLDEN WEST

_ EDUCATION AND SCHOLARSHIPS COVIMITTEE __

December 1, 2024

Dear Counselors, Ombudsmen, and Administrators,

Are you aware the Native Daughter of the Golden West (NDGW) Education and Scholarships
Committee has scholarships available to attend universities, colleges, vocational programs, trade
schools, or online courses based in California? These funds can be used for any expense related
to education.

Scholarships are available to those who are California-born, Members of the NDGW, or eligible to
affiliate with the NDGW, or have a familial relationship to a Member except as noted below.
Applicants must be seniors or graduates of an accredited high school, with a minimum cumulative
grade point average of 2.50, or its equivalent or have obtained a G.E.D. (Graduate Equivalency
Degree or General Educational Diploma), or Certificate of Completion.

The following scholarships are available:

Scholarships up to a maximum of $2,000 each may be awarded to students enrolled at any
University of California (UC) or any California State University (CSU) campus.

Annie L. Adair Scholarships up to a maximum of $2,000 each may be awarded to students
majoring in business or social welfare at an accredited California university or college.

Sue J. Irwin Scholarships up to a maximum of $2,000 each may be awarded to students of an
accredited California university, college, vocational program, trade school, or online course.

Applicants must be sponsored by a NDGW Subordinate Parlor. If you have applicants interested in
these scholarships, please contact Committee Chairman PGP Dawn Dunlap at NDGW.edu@gmail.com
or 805-395-0113. She will provide contact information for a Subordinate Parlor in your area.

Application packets must be postmarked by April 11, 2025. All applicants will be notified
of the outcome of the Committee’s deliberations in May.

Thank you for sharing this information with potential applicants. It is a goal of the NDGW to

encourage and enable California students to further their education. If you would like to receive this
information by email in the future, please let us know.

Sincerely,

Dawn Dunlap, PGP
Chairman of NDGW Education and Scholarships Committee



NATIVE DAUGHTERS OF THE GOLDEN WEST (N.D.G.W.)
has scholarships available through Subordinate Parlors
in your area.

Applicants must be sponsored by a Parlor.

Applicants must be Members or eligible to affiliate with
N.D.G.W., or have a familial relationship to a Member.
\Veterans or their dependents, active-duty personnel,
or nursing school applicants are exempt from this
requirement,

Applications must include the supporting documents listed
in the application.

For further information, please contact
Chairman Dawn Dunlap, PGP
at NDGW.Edu@gmail.com or 805-395-0113

Approved by Grand President Darleen Carpenter



